
InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	via fax: 011 57 1 566 2071

Sr. Álvaro Uribe Vélez

President, Colombia
	via fax: 011 57 1 640 0491

Defensor del Pueblo

Defensoria del Pueblo, Colombia

	via fax: 011 57 1 566 2386

Sr. Francisco Santos

Vice-President, Colombia
	via fax: 011 57 1 566 3234

 Ministro del Interior y Justicia

 Ministerio del Interior y Justicia, Colombia


April 24, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force on Central America, are outraged at the violence that occurred at 7:00 am on April 20.  Armed men with machine guns entered the home of Gabriel Remolina, the brother-in-law of Coca-Cola union leader Efrain Guerrero, in Bucaramanga.   They fired indiscriminately at the family, killing Gabriel and his wife Fanny, and wounding three of their children. One of these children, Robinson Remolina, is in grave condition in the hospital.

This ongoing violence against the families of SINALTRAINAL union leaders occurs in the context of the labor conflict against Coca-Cola. The union is trying to prevent the firing of workers due to the company’s closing of production lines. The union is also negotiating a new contract with the company, which was presented in March of this year.  On April 18, petitions were approved at workers’ assemblies; these will be presented to the Coca-Cola bottlers in Bucaramanga, Cucutá and Barrancabermeja.  

There has also been a meeting with the vice president of the Coca-Cola bottlers expressing  concern for the security problems that permit the violence against the union workers and their families to continue.  At least eight union leaders at Coca-Cola bottlers in Colombia have been killed in recent years.  A US federal judge ruled in 2003 that a lawsuit against a US-based bottler and Femsa (Coca-Cola's Latin American subsidiary) can proceed in US federal court.

We urge you

· to conduct an immediate, impartial and exhaustive investigation into the invasion of the home of Efrain Guerrero’s wife; 

· to make sure the investigation is directed at finding the material and intellectual perpetrators of the death of Gabriel Remolina and his wife Fanny, and the wounding of three of their children;

· to demand an end to the aggression against all SINALTRAINAL affiliates and their families.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

04_04 SINALTRAINAL Colombia
CC:  SINALTRAINAL ~ fax: 011 571 245 5325

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
IRTF











